
   

The 

Panto 

is 

back!  
 

...see  

page 4 

Number 529 Jan 2020 

Flooding in West Hanney  
...page 10 for details Hanney War  

Memorial Hall is 
looking for someone to 
take over the role of 

Treasurer later this year 
as our current Treasurer 
has agreed to take on the 
role of Bar Manager, a role 
we have been trying to fill 

for some time.   
Please contact  

Graham Garner at 
graham.garner@sky.com 
if you are interested in 

joining our team.  

Hanney News 

Well, I’ve tried to be a good boy this year, and here 
I am perched on Santa’s knee - a surprisingly comfortable 
if faintly surreal moment! - at the St James Church 
Christmas Holly and Gift Fair. In an interesting reversal of 
roles, I’m giving Santa a pressie...one of our Village 
calendars….now collectors items btw! Details next month 
on how much we raised  from the sale of the calendars, 
and massive thanks to everyone who purchased one...or 
more than one! The Fair also raised much needed funds - 
over £600! - for the Church, and was a great community 
event, so thanks to all involved in the organising, and of 
course to everyone who came along and spent some dosh! 

Come and Join Us! Page 10 

mailto:graham.garner@sky.com
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Editorial 
Hello readers, and a Happy New Year - 
and new decade methinks! - to one and 
all!  
May I begin by reporting that Hanney 
News starts the year in the rudest of 
health, and we here at Global HQ look 
forward to 2020 with a vim and vigour 
not often found in a grumpy old git such 
as I. Our finances are in great shape and 
so long as you’re 
prepared to put up 
with my usual 
ramblings, we’ll 
keep on keeping 
on! 
Thanks to our 
healthy finances, 
we’ve been able to 
offer free space in 
the mag to the 
clubs and societies 
in our community, as well as the Parish 
Councils, for the second year running. 
Many have thanked us for including their 
info for free, including this from Hilary 
who runs the Lottery…. 
“And a big thank you to Hanney News 
for sponsoring our monthly winners slot 
- thus increasing the contribution made 
from the Lottery to the maintenance of 
St James”  Thank you Hilary. There’s 
more on the Lottery on page 13.  
We welcome new advertisers this 
month, Vale Blinds...their ad on page 8. 
And we’ve several nice snaps, so for the 
‘flood’ photos, my thanks to Paul Sayers, 
and for the Father Christmas pics, my 
thanks to Dave Bratley, who persuaded 
Santa to allow another ‘beardy’ to sit on 
his lap...see front cover! 
This month’s W.I. meeting is an open 
event, all are welcome, including us 
chaps. The speaker, who I have heard 

before, is very good indeed and I’m sure 
a thoroughly agreeable eve awaits. 
It’s great to be able to say something 
nice about developers….’Martin Grant 
Homes’ are building ‘Priors Lea’, a 
development on the Steventon Road. See 
their ad on page 14.  
It includes a very generous offer for 
Hanney residents! Martin Grant have 

also made a 
substantial 
contribution to the 
costs of reprinting 
our Hanney Guide, 
which I’m proud to 
say has been well 
received, with only 
a few copies 
remaining from our 
original print run of 
250, so thank you to 

them. 
Our very own luvvies of the Hanney 
Drama Group are currently hard it 
rehearsing for another of their delightful 
Pantos at the end of the month. Page 4 
for details and how to get tickets. It is 
not to be missed. 
Two films to see this month at the very 
popular Hanney Film Night...details on 
page 11, and if you’re a fan of Narnia 
then you MUST check out page 5 for info 
of what sounds like a great exhibition, 
with lots to keep young folk amused. 
I’m happy to report that Oxfordshire 
Highways are sorting the flooding 
problem in West Hanney, see pics and 
articles on pages 7 and 10. 
A new choir starts up in Hanney on 
Weds 15th Jan...see page 5 for details, 
and I’ll have an update on the new 
Zumba class next issue. OK, think that’s 
about it...onwards and upwards! 
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Contact details for our political chums.  
I’m writing this just 3 days after the last general election which saw Ed Vaizey’s 

replacement, David Johnston stand successfully for the Conservatives. I do not yet 
have his contact details, but for now, you can probably contact him via this 

website: https://www.oxfordshireconservatives.com/  
 

Matt Barber is our Vale of White Horse District Councillor for the Hanneys, 
and you can contact him by email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk.  

or by visiting his website at www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

Notices...what’s happening this month.  
 

Mon 6th, Gardening Club, a talk by Sarah Walker ‘Forest School - inspiring the 
next generation.’ 7.45 pm, Village Hall. 

Thurs 9th, W.I. ‘Sherlock Homes and his Legacy’, a talk by Chris Caddy. This is 
an open meeting, so all are welcome, including gentlemen. 
Sat 11th, Narnia exhibition, Dorchester Abby...see page 5. 
Sat 11th, 7pm, Cinderella, Ballet on film at the Beacon, Wantage. Tickets 
£12.50, 16 and under £9.50 (includes glass of wine, soft drink or ice cream from 
The Beacon, www.beaconwantage.com Tel. 01235 763456 or in person. 

Weds 15th, 11.15 am - 12.45pm, ‘Songs For All’...A New Choir starting at the 
Village Hall. Free taster session...see page 5 
Sat 18th, Hanney Flood Group Working Party, meet at the Hanney Hut at 9am- 
see page 26 for contact details. 
Thurs 23rd, Senior Citizens…’Desert Island Discs’ 2.30pm Village Hall...tea, chat, 
yummy cakes and fruit bread like you used to get years ago! 
Weds 29th, 8pm, History Group meeting at the Village Hall... see page 15 
Thurs 30th, Fri 31st Jan and Sat 1st Feb Panto time! Hanney Drama Group 
Presents ‘The Good, the Bad and the Ugly Sisters’ Full details on page 4. 
 

And further ahead…. 
Sat 15th Feb, R.B.L. Live Music with the Roy Orbison Tribute. 

Fri 28th Feb, Editor’s birthday. Cards and gifts welcome. 

ACCOMMODATION IN LYFORD, OX12 0EF. 
The Oliver Ashcombe Almshouses Charitable Trust has one ground floor unfur-
nished unit to let. Rural village location, communal garden and shared exterior 
parking.  Please note there is NO public transport service in Lyford. No 6 comprises 
a bedroom, kitchen, sitting room and bath/WC. 
Terms of the charity state that tenants are to be “from the local area, older, and of 
good character.” References required. 
For info: please contact John Gunn on 01235 868329 or Caroline Milne on        
01235 867495.  

https://www.oxfordshireconservatives.com/
http://www.beaconwantage.com
http://www.wantageliteraryfestival.co.uk/
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Would this challenging yet hugely 
rewarding role be of interest? Would 
you like to become 
more involved in 
the local commu-
nity? You do not 
have to be a 
parent of a child at school or have a 
background in education. The Governing 
board of St James School welcomes 
people with a wide variety of skills and 
knowledge who want to help us achieve 
our aims and invest in the learning and 
development of the children in our 
lovely village school. There is a chance to 
develop your own skills too and take up 
the opportunity of an excellent 
programme of Governor training. What 

do Governors do? Support and challenge 
the school to drive improvement for 

both pupils and 
staff, often being 
described as a 
‘critical friend.’ 
Oversee its 

financial performance, making sure the 
money is well spent. 
Hold the Headteacher to account for the 
educational performance of the school 
and it’s pupils. Ensure clarity of vision, 
ethos and strategic direction. 
St James School is part of the Vale 
Academy Trust. 
For further details contact Katherine: 

k.hodson@vale-academy.orgb 

Hanney Drama Group presents 
 

‘THE GOOD, THE BAD  

AND THE UGLY SISTERS’   
 by ANDREW YATES 

 

HANNEY WAR MEMORIAL HALL 

Thurs Jan 30th,, Fri 31st,, Sat Feb 1st, at 7.30pm.  
Doors and bar open 7.00pm          

All tickets - £9 
 

Sat Feb 1st at 2.00pm.  
Doors open 1.30pm. Community Shop is providing 

sweets and soft drinks in the bar   

All tickets - £7 
 

Tickets available from 

01235 868780, karongray99@yahoo.com or the 

 Hanney Community Shop 

Governor Vacancy at  St James School  

mailto:karongray99@yahoo.com
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Sing away the 
January Blues 
and join our 
choir. 
It’s cheaper 
than therapy, 
healthier than 
drinking, and 
more fun than 
a work out!  
Hanney 
Memorial Hall 
11.15-12.45am 

£7 per session 
payable 
termly 
Free taster 
session 
Wednesday 
15 January 
No need to 
read music 
Suitable for 
anyone over                
the age of 16 

‘Songs For All’ 

Contact: louisejwoodgate@gmail.com 

Narnia…a journey 
of discovery in 
Dorchester Abbey 
Exhibition from 11th 
January – 8th March ‘20 
Step into the snowy 
landscape of Narnia! Collect 
your Narnia Identify Card, 
put on one of our coats and 
go through the wardrobe to 
enter the cold wintery 
world of Narnia, where it is 
‘always winter, but never 
Christmas’. Sit in the White 
Witch’s sleigh; listen to the 
crunch of the snow as you 
watch real Arctic scenes of 
the film ‘All Aboard! The 
Sleigh Ride’. Become Mr 
Tumnus or Mr and Mrs 
Beaver, or role play having 
tea with them! Sit on the 
White Witch’s throne, or 
become one of the Kings 
and Queens of Cair Paravel. 
Finally, can you find the 
secret Narnia message 
hidden in the displays? 
This exhibition is open to 
ALL, young and old 
Ticket price: £5 families (up 
to 2 adults & 4 children), £2 
individual visitors. 
Full details here: 
www.dorchester-
abbey.org.uk/narnia-2/  

One of the highlights of my Christmas so far - 
aside from sitting on Santa’s knee! - was attending the 
Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch. As well as delicious 
food and plentiful drink, we were royally entertained 
by a duo called ‘Anything Goes’ made up of Lesley 
Morris and Keith Harris - no, not the same chap who 
had a talking duck called Orville. Remember them?  
I digress... Lesley and Keith are a couple of very 
talented people indeed, and if you’re ever organising 
an event where live music is required, but perhaps not 
a full-on band, then they are worth checking out. Their 
repertoire incudes a huge variety of material ranging 
from serious ‘opera-type stuff’  to quirky ‘Northern’ 
poems, folk songs from round the world, singalong, 
Music Hall, and much more besides.  
You can contact Lesley via this email: lesleyannemor-
ris@hotmail.com or by phone on: 07882369824 or 
01993 776445. 
One further point...I continue to be surprised and 
disappointed by the relatively low number of folk who 
are involved with the Senior Citizens and attend their 
regular and always most enjoyable events. More on 
this next month, but if you are interested in joining and 
are aged 60 or over, then ring Marcia on 01993 
867461 for full details. If mobility is a problem, lifts 
can be arranged. 
(See also David Blomley’s letter on page 15.) 

https://www.dorchester-abbey.org.uk/narnia-2/
https://www.dorchester-abbey.org.uk/narnia-2/
mailto:lesleyannemorris@hotmail.com
mailto:lesleyannemorris@hotmail.com
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East Hanney Parish Council 

 Website: http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/ 

 

Chairman: Stephen McKechnie - smehpc@gmail.com 
Vice Chairmen: David Kirk  - david.kirk@btinternet.com 

                   Paul Aram  - pvaehpc@gmail.com 
Councillors: 

David Blomley - dbehpc@gmail.com 
Oliver Cornish  - ocehpc@gmail.com 

Sarah Stephenson  - ssehpc@gmail.com 
Richard Strange  - rsehpc@gmail.com 
Dickon Green - dgehpc@gmail.com 

Clerk: Guy Langton 867403 gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

Happy New Year to all readers from East 
Hanney Parish Council! 
You will no doubt have noticed that the 
village gates installed by the developers 
on the Steventon Road have been 
installed, along with the new bus stops 
and ‘pinch-point’. The County Council 
hopes that these measures and the 
lengthening of the 30mph limit will 
reduce speed and calm traffic as it 
travels east out of the village. It is still 
hoped that the village gates and poles for 
Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) will be 
installed early in 2020. The Council will 
be purchasing one device initially, of the 
same type as West Hanney have 
installed. This will be mounted on each 
of the poles for a period of two weeks, 
and further devices will be added in the 
future. 
The Parish Council spent much time 
considering the budget at its December 
meeting, resolving to support its work 
in, and plans for the village with an 
increased precept. Next year should see 
the purchase of a second SID, a pair of 
ball-walls installed, trees for a village 
orchard sourced and planted and the 
Council supporting good causes that 

support our community. The final 
amount of precept will be considered at 
its January meeting. 

Thinking about the village orchard, if 
you know of any of the old varieties of 
apple or other fruit that were grown 
here in the past, please do tell the Clerk 
so the Council can try to source them; it 
would be good to have them grown in 
the village again.  
The Council has been trying to improve 
the situation on Summertown, to get the 
Vale to enforce the wheel washing that 
the developer should undertake on all 
vehicles leaving its site to minimise the 
mud their sweeping and washing of the 
road itself. This has been compounded 
recently by contractor’s vehicles parking 
along Summertown and the Council has 
taken what steps it can to remove this 
obstruction.  

The Council’s meeting dates for 
the remainder of the civic year are 
as follows: 15th January 2020; 12th 
February 2020; 4th March 2020 
and 8th April 2020. 
All meetings are on Wednesdays and 
start at 7.30pm. 

http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/
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West Hanney Parish Council 
Neighbourhood Plan Consulta-
tion 
The Parish Council launched the 
Public Consultation stage of our 
Neighbourhood Plan on Friday 
November 1st, and it finished at 
5pm on Friday December 20th.  On 
behalf of the Parish Council, I would 
like to thank everyone who 
responded to our consultation and 
particular thanks to everyone who 
attended the public meeting. 
We are now considering all the 
responses and will make any 
required changes to our Plan before 
submitting it to the Vale of White 
Horse District Council.  We will get 
you updated about its progress on 
our website and in future editions 
of Hanney News. 
 

Highway issues in West Hanney 
The flooding problem in Church Street 
has still not been resolved but extensive 
work was carried out before Christmas 
which identified damage to a stone 
culvert underneath the road leading to 
the Church and tree root damage to the 
pipes adjacent to the Green.  Some 
repairs were made but further extensive 
work is going to take place this month 
which will hopefully finally resolve the 
long term flooding issues in Church 
Street. 

 

Serious Pothole Hazard 
Discussions are still taking place with 
Oxfordshire County Council officers 
about the adoption of the badly potholed 
road adjacent to the Green. We advise 
everyone using that section of road to be 
aware of the damaged surface and try to 
use an alternative route. 
On behalf of the Parish Council, may I 
wish you all Happy New Year. 
Graham Garner, Chairman 

Next Meetings - Tues 21st Jan 2020, 7.30pm 
St. James Church Bell Tower -  All Welcome 

Councillors: Chairman: Graham Garner - 868684.  
Edward Wilkinson - 867316 
Trevor Brettell - 868459.  
David Corps - 867454.  

Peter Packham -  868038.  
Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806 

Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 
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Radiant Beauty  
 

Appointment only salon  
 

Located in East 
Hanney, offering a 

wide range of relaxing 
beauty treatments 

 

Contact Penny Charman 
with enquiries 

 

07579 766 105 

radiant_beauty@yahoo.com 

radiantbeauty.info
 

BLACK 
HORSE  
East Hanney 

Please check our 
Facebook page 
or ring for  full 

details of all our  
future events  

 

01235 867179 
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All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01367 718089 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

The Plough at West Hanney 
Tel: 01235 868987 

 

We offer regularly changing cask ales and a  

good selection of wines, gins and single malts. 
 

 

Follow us on Facebook,  
Instagram and Twitter 

Babysitting 
Reliable, friendly, and 

sensible girls, 17 and 15, 
living in Hanney and big 
sisters to 4 younger 
siblings; experienced 

babysitters to a variety of 
ages: 0-12 yrs; available 
separately for babysitting 
weekday evenings and 
weekends daytime and 
evening. £7 per hour.  

07748 644927  
familywinkley@gmail.com  

PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 

Gas, Oil, LPG, Boiler 
Installations and 

Servicing 
 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

To book an Appointment 

call: 01235 376808 

mailto:familywinkley@gmail.com
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Are you one of those people we see running in the Hanney area on your own? 

OR maybe you’re thinking of starting to run but don't know where to begin? So, why 
not come and join us? We are a very friendly group of very mixed abilities and ages, 
ranging from 10 (with a guardian) to 70 years old.  

The group is called "Your Pace Not Mine" and it really is just that, you can be as slow 
or as fast as you like and nobody is left behind. A lot of us joined as beginners and 
completely understand what it feels like to start a new exercise, so you’ll have support 
all the way. We have 3 organised sessions a week but we also get in touch with each 
other to meet as and when we can run and want a buddy to run with.  

It’s completely free and as we are a mixed ability group, this puts you in touch with 
someone who wants to run at your pace.  
We are non competitive and just want to get outside in all weathers, meet new people 
and enjoy the benefits of being active. For more details, contact Carey Hope: 
https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine or tel: 07789 502010 

Last month I published a snap of 
water being pumped out of the 
‘lake’ that formed outside the 
Church. Well, credit where it’s 
due, and thanks to pressure 
from West Hanney Parish 
Council (WHPC), Oxfordshire 
Highways are on the case. That 
said, it’s a big case! More of a 
trunk really. This from WHPC 
Councillor David Corps…. 
"Work is in progress to rectify 
the problem. The collapsed 
culvert at the Church end of the 
road has been replaced, as well 
as collapsed and blocked 
sections of the pipe running to 
the Buttercross green. The pipe running 
parallel with the north garden wall of 
the Old Vicarage under the crazy 
paving path is blocked with tree roots 
and further work is planned to replace 
this pipe and encase the new pipe in 
concrete. This will reduce the risk of 
tree roots penetrating and blocking this 
pipe in the future. This work is 

scheduled for the New Year.  
In the meantime Church Street, where it 
meets the Buttercross, will be prone to 
flooding when it rains. This is because 
there is nowhere for the floodwater to 
drain to. 
If the road is flooded, motorists should 
avoid driving through the floodwater to 
avoid damage to their cars." 

Flooding in Church Street, West Hanney 

https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotMine
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New Village Publication?  
Almost ten years ago Angela Cousins 
began working on her book ‘Telling 
Tales – A Patchwork of Village 
People’, published in 2011. It was based 
round interviews with over seventy 
residents from our two villages and met 
with much approval at the time. From 
time to time enquiries have been made 
about a follow-up publication, which to 
date have been resisted! However, there 
is now a possibility that  ‘A Further 
Patchwork of Village People’ could be 
produced, this time with Angela 
collaborating with Jim Stagg.  
So now we need to know if there are 
enough village people interested in 
taking part in this venture, which would 
involve agreeing to a conversation with 
either Jim or Angela, when we would 
talk about your Hanney story; what 

brought you here and your  
 
thoughts about living in the Hanneys. 
(oh, and you would have to agree to have 
your photo taken!)  We would be 
delighted to hear from those born in the 
Hanneys, to give us their background to 
past village life, and also from current 
residents, however new you are!  We 
also invite those who were involved in 
the 2011 book to come back with further 
thoughts, and up-date on the past ten 
years.  We suggest that the minimum age 
of contributors is 18. 
Please express your interest in 
contributing by contacting either Angela 
Cousins at Carters Close, Main Street, 
West Hanney, Tel 868274, email 
Angela.c.cousins@btinternet.com or Jim 
Stagg, contact details on back page, by 
the end of January.  

And an extra ‘Film Night’ on Sat. 
January 11th, door and bar 
open 7.15 for 7.45 start 

          DOWNTON ABBEY 
The continuing story of the 
wealthy Crawley family.  

 

Starring Matthew 
Goode, Alice  
McCarthy and Dame 
Maggie Smith. 
 

PG 122 mins  
running time 

Film night in HWMH  
Friday January 3rd  

Bar opens 7.30pm for 8.00pm 
start. 

 

A poignant funny tale of a simpler 
life. Starring Burt Lancaster, Peter 

Reigert and Fulton Mackay.  
PG , 111mins.  

mailto:Angela.c.cousins@btinternet.com
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Dear Friends  
  
What will the year 2020 bring you?  I almost can guarantee you will experience 
change. Though if we ever do become a cashless society there will be a lot less 
change around. 
  
I feel about change like I do computer updates – it is often inconvenient, frustrating 
and takes a long time to see the benefits.  Change is frustrating when we are forced 
into it; and  is also frustrating when we want to change but it is slow or seems non-
existent. One change I would like to see for St James church is improved facilities 
including a lavatory - whether it happens this year or next. 
  
Of course change is part of life – we change when we grow;  so those of you who are 
young enough and fortunate enough to be going through rapid growth, I hope you 
are enjoying all those changes rather than being frustrated. But everyone of us, if 
we want to develop and improve, will experience change. 
  
I am writing this just after the General Election, I am hoping the new members of 
parliament and the government  will bring about change for good?  Looking back at 
the last year our country has appeared to be confused and chaotic and I certainly 
would like change from a fog of conflicting information to cooperation and 
constructive collaboration. 
  
The bible has two interesting approaches to change 1. The Lord God calls us to 
change,  for instance Jesus in his first sermon Mark 1 : 15 wants us to change our 
minds ( repent).  Indeed the bible uses many words calling us to turn to Jesus, be 
converted and transformed; expecting us to change for good. 
  
2. Paradoxically God’s word assures us that the LORD does not change -  James 1 : 
17 is quoted in that wonderful hymn Great is thy faithfulness. This means, since 
The Lord is described as a solid as a rock, we can find in Him security and stability. 
Even though that quality of being immutable must be held in tension with the fact 
that he is always doing new things ( Revelation 21 : 4). 
  
So will you enjoy and embrace the new experiences that 2020 brings? I hope so 
with the Lord’s blessing. 
  
John  
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Two lucky lottery 
winners were at the 
recent Holly and Gift Fair 
at St James Church, and 
were presented with their 
prize money by none 
other than Father 
Christmas himself! 
If you don’t have a Lottery 
number, I urge you to give 
organiser Hilary a ring on 
01235 868590.  
For just £24 a year, your 
number will go into the 
monthly draw when up to 
£100 can be won. 
Laura - in our lower pic - 
was the winner of the 
Christmas bonus prize, 
also £100. 

Eucharist Services in January - Sundays at 9.30am 
 

5th, Revd Alec Gill. 12th, Revd John Durant – preacher Sue Powditch.  
19th,Revd Geoff Maughan, 26th, Revd Alec Gill. 

Midweek Said Eucharist – every Tuesday at 10am in the Chancel 
 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk Associate Vicar: 
Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  
Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Wardens : Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

Chris Reason : 868375  -  chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com 

If you still haven’t applied for a Grant, 
you may not be too late…..I understand there’s a 
little flexibility on the official 31st Dec deadline. 
Full details are here: www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk/grants/ or by email: 
info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk  

 

(Any Hanney voluntary group, club or similar organisation can apply.  
The grants are given to help make a difference – in other words for something new 
or additional to what you already do.) 

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
mailto:chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com
http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk/grants/
mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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crashdown001@gmail.com  
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Dear Editor 
If a person driving an electric car visits someone in the Hanneys who doesn’t have 
a charging point, what are their options?  There is the Frilford Shell garage but they 
may not want to sit there for 4 hours or more; there is the Tesla Supercharger but 
that is 30 miles away so a 60 miles round trip, up to 20% of their charge; or there is 
someone in the village who will let them park on their drive overnight for a re-
imbursement fee.  There are now a number of charging points in the village.  The 
average price per kilowatt hour is 14.37p.  Most chargers are 7kw so that means 
£1.06 per hour.  Most cars will charge in a maximum of 7 hours so £10 makes 
everyone happy.  What about getting a register of those properties willing to offer 
this service?  Put my house on the list. 
Chris French 
 
Dear Editor 
 A big thank you as usual  to everyone who came along and supported us at our 
annual Bazaar in aid of Cancer Research. With all your help we made £1185 .  
All best wishes to everyone for the New year. 
Hanney Fundraisers for Cancer Research 
 
Dear Editor 
I was tempted by a notice in Hanney News advertising a talk by one of our 
residents on Tigers, to ask if at the age of a mere 61, I qualified as a “Senior Citizen”, 
only to be welcomed with open arms, so I attended a very interesting talk 
accompanied by some excellent photos. There were only four men in attendance, 
amongst a bevy of lovely ladies! This prompted me to look for this month’s 
meeting, only to find that it was about “A Taste Of France” by a former resident of 
the village. This was a most enjoyable afternoon with slides of the Champagne 
region of France, accompanied by a small glass of the product and another of white 
still wine. There were also samples of cheese and pastries. All most agreeable! I 
have to say that these occasions are most enjoyable and I thoroughly recommend 
this group to anyone who is not otherwise engaged on the fourth Thursday 
afternoon of the month, whether you are “senior” or just retired!!  
David Blomley 

Letters 

Hanney History Group opens 2020 
with a talk on the Wilts & Berks Canal by 
Martin Buckland, on Weds 29th January 
at the Village Hall. This was a relative 
latecomer to the canal network, opening 
in 1810. It linked the Kennet & Avon 
Canal near Devizes to Abingdon, passing 
between Hanney and Grove.  
Most early traffic was coal from 
Somerset and grain from the Vale of 

White Horse, both for  
Abingdon’s breweries. Trade was 
boosted by carrying materials for the 
construction of the Great Western 
Railways, but this contributed to its 
decline and it closed in 1901. But 
because the route passed through open 
country it was not much filled in, and for 
the last 40 years locks, bridges and canal 
lengths have been restored.  
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Stroke survivors and carers 
A new group has recently been formed aiming to support stroke survivors and 

carers.  It is initially a social networking group much appreciated  
by the current membership of about 10.  

It meets on the 2nd Thursday of the month between 10.15am and 11.45am at the 
Cornerstone cafe  in Grove, and on the 4th Thursday of the month between 

10.15am and 12.15pm at the Grove Methodist Church.  
This group is supported by Stroke Association ambassadors.   

More information from lesley.m.baker@btinternet.com Tel: 01235 762730 

Health Talks… 
Adrian Bodimeade, the gentleman who 
organises the Stroke Association in our 
local area...see piece above...has asked 
me to tell you about a series of ‘Health 
Talks’ organised jointly by the Newbury 
Street and Church Street Patient 
Participation Groups. The first is  
“Becoming Dementia Friendly” by  

 
Jennifer Cowling (Dementia Friends 
Champion) on Thursday January 16th, 
7.30pm at The October Club, 1-3 The 
Cloisters, Wantage, OX12 8AQ (behind 
St. Peter & St. Paul's Church), and 
admission is free. This lady is an 
excellent speaker, and this promises to 
be a very interesting evening.  

A message of thanks from The Friends of St James  
Fundraising Committee 

 

 We would like to thank everyone who attended the Christmas Fayre at St James 
School on the 7th of December. There has been so much positive feedback during 
and after the event. It was so nice to see the local community come together and 
enjoy the Christmas spirit everyone contributed in creating. We would not have 
been able to have hosted the event without all the kind donations from the local 
community, parents and teachers from the school in all forms that have given from 
cakes to buying raffle tickets. We also took the leftover food to the homeless shelter 
in Oxford.  
Since September funds raised for St James School have been growing. The Fayre 
raised over £2,200 with this figure likely to grow in the coming weeks.  
The Bag2school clothing collection raised £80 and we have also  had a charity 
donation of £500 from Infineum UK Ltd.  
A total of £2,780 has been raised so far for St James School to fund projects that 
regular budgets will not cover. 
Many thanks and we wish you all a very merry Christmas. 
 

The Friends of St James Fund Raising Committee. 

mailto:lesley.m.baker@btinternet.com
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DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. 

Extensions/alterations/

maintenance/home improvements /

plastering/dry lining/driveways/

patios/paths/ roofing/

groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           
01235 767078. 

 
www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  

Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

Opening Hours 
Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus 
available 

EXTRA TUITION 
offered in East 

Hanney for: 
 

GCSE ENGLISH  
LANGUAGE/
LITERATURE 

 

Techniques and 
Revision 

 

Please enquire evenings 
on 01235 868348 

Is a boutique studio in 
Hanney which offers bespoke 

beauty treatments, including 
Elemental Herbology facials and 

body treatments, and IPL permanent 
hair removal. 

Becky has over 15 years experience  
in the beauty industry and will be delighted to discuss 

your  requirements. 
 

tel: 07793 889820 
www.rebeccalloydmakeup.com 
info@rebeccalloydmakeup.com 
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FOOD  
DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - 
Thur 8:30am - 6pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 
5pm, Sun 10 -  4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, 
ham, sausages & burgers. Free range chicken, 
beef and lamb. Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 
JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let 
us take care of your Dinner Parties, Special 
Occasion Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals. 
Tel: 07812 370796 for more details. 
 
GARDENING 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, 
Stone work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised 
sleeper beds, Garden clearance, Mainte-
nance, Gravel driveways. Call Andy on 07887 
778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, 
experienced, hardworking and cheerful (and 
so modest!) Tel 07867 571682 (Wantage) 
Check my weekly blog  
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
GARDEN DESIGN: practical friendly advice, 
garden design and planting plans, construc-
tion and plant supply. Contact Mary Ann Le 
May, tel. 850523 or email mar-
yann@blissetts.net. 
www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/
thinning /lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; 
hedge trimming; fruit tree pruning. Local, 
professional arborist. 01235 258575. 07771 
538575. www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
 
HEALTH AND BEAUTY 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL, treatment and 
management of corns, verrucas,  
callus, skin and nail conditions and  
fingernail and toenail cutting. Home visits. 
Anita Elsey, 01235 771238 or  
07969 256149 
 

 
 
 

PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 
FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 
01865 392866 Internal & External Decorators. 
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by 
Grimebusters, your local specialists. Your 
carpets dry within the hour  Free estimates. 
(01235) 555533 or (01865) 726983. 
MARK J HEYES BUILDING & PROPERTY 
MAINTENANCE.  Carpentry, Kitchens, 
Plastering, Brickwork, Tiling & General 
Maintenance.  Tel: 869012, mobile 07887 
507083 for a free consultation 
SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 
07971 422693  
 
MISC. 
NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper 
with over 10 years experience in office 
management and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, 
mob: 07775 690522. email: Nico-
la.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 
COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your 
PC? Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? 
Want to set up a wireless router or extend 
your network? Call Comp-tech on 01865 
820749 or 07870 755637 
PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, 
Wages, Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. 
Confidential help is at hand . Tel Jo Pepler on 
07799 620299. 
Email:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, 
Ex police trained approved driving instructor. 
Learn in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive 
prices & discounts for block bookings. Call 
Keith on 07521 216802 or see 
www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 

Business Ads 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk


 19 

Mark J Heyes 
Building & Property 

Maintenance 

Tel: (01235) 869012 
Mob: 07887 507083 

 

 
Carpentry, Kitchens, 

Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General  

Maintenance  

F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions 

and renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

HAZEL LEE 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Interior & Exterior 
 

Local and Reliable 
 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel: 07866 509 683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your house tidy 

please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 
 

References available 

Cleaning, Ironing and Carpet 
Cleaning 

07771 391209 

WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

mailto:hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 

Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - 
Brakes - Suspension - MOT. 

Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and 
delivery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone 

and give us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 

 



22  



 23 



24  

Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance 
Repairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

ARBOCAREARBOCARE  
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 07778 811 136 

 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
 

National Trust Approved 
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Laura’s Pet Patrol 
Need someone reliable and trustworthy to look after 
your furry, feathered and scaly critters while you’re 

away? We offer walks, pet visits and house sits.  
Not only is your pet much happier in its own 

surroundings, but we also offer an extra level of 
security for your home in your absence. 

Our service is fully insured and comes highly 
recommended. We are Hanney-based, a sister 

company to ‘Cleaning with Laura’. 
For more details contact Laura at 

laura.brawn13@gmail.com or ring 07531 859169 

Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertak-

en, including garden 
clearance and restoration, 
fruit tree, shrub and rose 

pruning, hedge cutting, and 
turfing. Fencing and 

landscaping 
Tel: 01235 766412 

07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews 

.pgs@gmail.com 
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Clubs and Societies 
HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm 
until 9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details - 868883. 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Weds 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday 10:30am and 5:30pm. 1st Thurs of month Lunch & Listen at 
10:30am, 1st Sat Men’s Breakfast at 8:30am. In term-time: Tuesdays - Hanney Toddlers 
9:15am; Thursdays - Discoverers (Rcpt-Y2) 4pm & Adventurers (Y3-Y6)  6pm; Fridays - Friday 
Club (Y7-Y9) 6:30pm & The Hub (Y10-Y13) 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 
867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  
HANNEY COMMUNITY WOODLAND WORKING PARTY...contact Paul Sayers by email on 
pksayers@btinternet.com or 01235868146 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details ring David Johns on 

07770 456147 or 01235 868519, or email djohnski@uwclub.net . 

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com, or 01235 868216. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 for 
8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES meet on Mondays 6.30 -8.00 during term time. All girls welcome, aged 10+, 
contact Catherine Tysoe 867356. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in British 
Legion Hall from 6.00 - 7.30. Contact Jacquie Donald - 07919927832. RAINBOWS (5+) in Grove 
on Wednesday and Thursday. Further details and waiting lists: www.girlguiding.org.uk 
HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday. New members and visitors 

welcome, non-members £3. For further info ring Andy Robertson – 07899 913281 

HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times 
a year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details  

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James 
School. For 2.5+ year olds: Monday - Thursday, 9am – 3pm, Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact Hanney 
Pre-School on 07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS in the Village Hall, every Thurs at 6.30pm. Just turn up. £2 a session 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB always welcomes new members, just turn up to a club session on 
Sunday 10am onwards or Tuesday 7pm onwards. We have an active tennis coaching 
programme for Juniors and Adults, Cardio Tennis and Tennis Teams playing in the Oxfordshire 
League. More information on our website www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk  

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 10.00 
am prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational 
local cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or email  

bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
http://www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk/
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
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...and even more Clubs and Societies! 
HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in 
Aug) 7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. Contact 
Jean Geary 869070 or Helen Evans 868542  

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford 
Mail Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact 
Paul on 07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - a chat and a raffle. 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ welcome. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION WOMEN’S SECTION MEETINGS are held at 8.00pm on the second 
Monday of the month in the RBL 66 Club. New members very welcome. 

THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-10pm in 
East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse afterwards. 
Call Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 767408, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WANTAGE U3A: Visit our website detailing all our current activities - 
www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage or ring 07546 631089 

‘YOUR PACE NOT MINE’ Hanney’s very own mixed ability - and free! - running group meets 2 - 3 
times a week. Email Carey Hope carey.hope@gmail.com for more details or visit website: 
https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine. 

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime,  
evening and weekend classes available please call Lisa on 07885635367,  
email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS CLASSES Mondays 6.15 - 7.15pm Legs, Bums & Tums at  
the British Legion. All abilities welcome. Call Lisa on 07885 635367 or  
visit www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk  

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm and Fridays 9.15 - 10.15am (term time only) at the Royal 
British Legion, E. Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more 
details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or                  
pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk   

mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
mailto:carey.hope@gmail.com
https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine
mailto:lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
http://www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk/
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
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Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney Lottery 
December Winners 

1st - Mrs Pratt 
2nd - Jean Smith 

3rd - Mr & Mrs G Clark 
Christmas Bonus - Laura 

Bligdon  
Not got a number yet or 

want additional numbers?  

Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War Memorial Hall 
To book the Hall, the Committee Room, or the 

Olde Hanney Room, contact Graham Garner on 
01235 868684, email hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

We welcomes articles or letters. Please submit 
items to the Editor, preferably by email, or use 
the Hanney News post box in the Community 
Shop. Editor: Jim Stagg, 01235 867500,  or  

email: hanneynews@gmail.com 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

New to Hanney? Get 
your free Guide from 
the Community Shop.  

It’s also on the 
Hanneys website - see 

below - as a PDF. 

Advertisers, please 
contact the Editor to 

discuss your  
requirements. 

“Hello...could you put me 
through to the Director 

of Advertising at Hanney 
News Global  

International please?” 

Join the West Hanney  
and East Hanney  

Community Facebook page. 
Hanney 
News 
Be sure to 
read it, 

cover to cover, with-
out fail, every month. 
It contains so much 
useful stuff it’s  
quite scary.  

 

Disclaimer: Hanney News Association (HNA) takes no responsibility for any-
thing that appears in Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, opinion, infor-
mation or advice. Neither does HNA warrant the work undertaken, services pro-
vided or advice given by any of its advertisers. The Editor reserves the right to 

alter, omit or hold over copy to a future issue. All material is copyright. 


